
BASSALEG CHRISTMAS 
NEWSLETTER 2018

BAE Systems, RAF and Royal Navy - STEM Roadshow - All of Year 7 and Year 8 were 
treated to a spectacular show from BAE Systems, the RAF and Royal Navy on Monday 3rd 
December. Three presenters worked with Bassaleg pupils in an hour long show including a voice 
activated robot, a hilarious drainpipe challenge, an amazing mathematical card trick, an aircraft 
carrier balancing experiment and finally pupils having their hairstyles rearranged by a paramotor. The 
whole event was based around Maths in engineering and gave pupils a great insight into the exciting 
world of working with maths, technology and science as a career. The Maths department will be 
following up the session with tasks related to the workshop in lessons. This was a fantastically 
interactive and inspiring event in which our young people participated brilliantly.

I would like to wish you all a really lovely Christmas holiday and 
the very best of good health and happiness for 2019. Thank 
you all for your continued support of the school and also for the 
incredibly warm welcome you have extended to me in my first 
term as Headteacher of Bassaleg School. It’s fair to say that 
I absolutely love my new role and I very much look forward to 
continuing to work with you next year in what I hope will be an 
incredibly successful and enjoyable year for all those in our 
Bassaleg Community. Merry Christmas everyone!
Victoria Lambe, Headteacher
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Year 10 prepared and served a three course Christmas 
dinner for 25 guests.  Every inch of the meal was prepared 
from scratch including the chicken stock for the soup, the 
cranberry sauce and arranging bouquet garni’s for 
homemade chicken stock.  The catering students applied for 
jobs within the kitchen brigade, designed the menu, ordered 
the stock and mapped out the kitchen layout by dish 
preparation area. The team worked for four hours solid and 
dished up successfully on time. And on top of all that, it was 
completely delicious. Da iawn! 

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY 



BASSALEG ENTEMOLOGY CLUB

Bassaleg Entomology Club was established in October. Our primary interest is our Lassius niger ant 
colony which consists of a queen, about 20 worked ants and a load of eggs being produced and cared 
for on a daily basis! Our collection has now grown to include snails and our newly created formicarium 
to house all of the organisms in our collection.  Follow us at @BMyrmekes and our website http://bit.
do/Bmyrmekes for our latest activities.  Bassaleg Entomology Club meets in S3 on Tuesday and 
Friday Lunchtime.

GOODBYE AND GOOD LUCK
Bassaleg School says a very fond 
farewell to one of our pastoral support 
officers – Mr Josh Clayton. Mr 
Clayton has been an incredible part of 
our team supporting and promoting
pupils’ wellbeing and has helped a 
significant number of pupils in regard 
to their mental health. Mr Clayton has 
gained promotion to a school in Bristol; 
we wish him every success!



GEOGRAPHY DEPARTMENT

53 Year 11 geographers accompanied by the geography teachers, Miss Lambe and Mrs Sage were 
inspired by a wonderful four days in Iceland this October. We were lucky enough to have dry weather 
so we enjoyed amazing views of the stunning landscape by day and the northern lights at night. 
Bassaleg students were praised for their interest, positivity and politeness by all the Icelandic people 
that we worked with - we were very proud of you and look forward to holding our Iceland evening in 
January to share photos, memories and Mr Aggleton’s Iceland film.  



GEOGRAPHY DEPARTMENT
The Geography Department was delighted to invite Dr Jeremy Parr, Head of Flood Management, 
Natural Resources Wales to run a session for our Year 10 geographers. Dr Parr’s presentation gave a 
unique insight on why areas flood and the range of strategies used to manage flood risk, using 
examples from our local area. This was an opportunity to embed the knowledge and understanding 
covered in the drainage basins topic. Furthermore, students experienced the relevance of geography 
from an expert who has made a career in the subject. 

During this term the year 10 Child 
Development group had the 
opportunity to experience a ‘virtual 
baby’ day. Students were 
encouraged to care for the ‘babies’ 
(feeding, cleaning, changing) during 
this time in preparation for future 
careers in Childcare. The students 
had an eventful day and a positive 
learning experience. - comments 
included ‘it was a shock to see how 
much care a newborn needs’,
 ‘people we met were keen to give 
us advice and tell us about their 
own skills’, ‘I enjoyed the day as 
it helped me realise that I want a 
career working with children.’  

CHILD DEVELOPMENT



EXTRA - CURRICULAR SUCCESS

Congratulations to Elliot Antonelli who was awarded a scholarship for the London Institute of Banking 
& Finance at John Frost School, he is the first Bassaleg pupil to ever get a scholarship. Well done 
Elliot!

Congratulations to Amelia Broughton, Year 8 for raising over £50 for selling her hand made poppies in 
school in aid of the Royal British Legion and a huge congratulations to Kerry Price, Year 9, for 
securing a lead role in a musical set to be performed in the West End! She’ll be staring with David 
Essex, Martine McCutcheon and Tam Ryan in ‘Elf’ this December. Get your autograph books out!  
Well done both!!



 

MATHS DEPARTMENT
Senior Mathematical Challenge 
- The Mathematics Department 
would like to congratulate our A 
level students who participated in 
the Senior Mathematical 
Challenge this year. Nine pupils 
achieved awards! The Best in 
School award goes to Mark 
Sussex Year 13 with a Silver 
award, along with Bronze awards 
going to Tomas Phillips, Ryan 
Morgans, Matthew Coates, Ahmad 
Shehzad and Ethan Guy. Best in 
Year goes to Jon Hendy achieving 
a Bronze award, along with 
Kayleigh Evans, and Gracie 
Holliday. Well done to all pupils 
involved - we are very proud of 
you all!

EXTRA - CURRICULAR SUCCESS

A big well done to Natahsha Jones and Ethan Macey, Year 10 for being selected for the World Scout 
Jamboree, taking place in West Virginia 2019. Natasha, alongside with Tom Burke have also been 
busy representing Gwent music in the Royal Albert Hall.  Also sending out our good luck to Ella 
Thomas who continues to compete at the highest standard in roller skating and dance roller skating. 
She has also recently branched out to coaching and helping develop our future talent in the sport.



WELLBEING AMBASSDORS

 

 

Trained Wellbeing Ambassadors from year 10-13 are available for peer support up in the HWB (in the 
rainbow corridor) at lunchtimes.

Thank you to Admiral’s Newport office who have raised more than £1,000 for our Thrive and Nurture 
Hwb.  The initiative aims to provide pupils and their families with a safe space to talk, think and 
express emotions with a trusted member of the Pastoral Team.

THRIVE & NUTURE HWB



In The Tunnel

HISTORY DEPARTMENT
Congratulations to Lydia 
Muggleton, Evie Thomas and 
Katie Jones from 7HTO for 
winning the World War One 
Memorial Competition, beautiful 
work girls   Also a big well done to 
Sam Richards, Owen Corbett and 
Ben Walden from 7LJP for 
coming second. 

This term students in History Club have been researching their family history and learning about their 
connection to the First World War. They have discovered incredibly poignant information about their 
ancestors which will be used to create a WWI film. After Christmas, film makers ‘Just Druid’ from 
Cardiff will professionally film our stories and it will become part of the People’s Collection Website as 
a lasting digital legacy. Year 7 students participated in the we will remember them competition. 
Students were asked to create a poster to commemorate the centenary of the First World War. 

In early October, history students had the opportunity to 
listen to local hero and Holocaust survivor, Ron Jones 
as part of an ITV series  which will be broadcast in 
March 2019. 



P.E. DEPARTMENT

Huge congratulations to 
Gold medallists Harvey 
Jones and Josh Isaac, 
Year 10.  Both boys 
continue to shine and 
dominate Tae Kwon Do in 
their divisions.  Well done!

Congratulations to Angharad 
Allen on her fantastic gymnastics 
achievements - 2nd in vault, 3rd in 
team and 5th overall. She is now 
going on to represent the South 
East Area. Well done Angharad!!
Congratulations also to Emily 
Jones for becoming the Welsh 
National Swim Champion winning 
Gold in the 50m & 100m 
Breaststroke in the 13yr old age 
category, at the Swim Wales 
National Championships at the 
National Pool in Swansea.  She 
also won the Silver Medal in the  
200m Breaststroke

Leo Stark and Freddie Roach who were part of the Silver medal team at the Welsh Road relay 
champs. Further congratulations to Leo who had the fastest time out of all runners.  Leo also 
completed the double by being Gold medallist at the East Wales Championshipand Welsh schools 
Gold Medalist in Brecon!! Well done to Katie Lewis for achieving 4 Gold medals at the Welsh Level 3 
Championships.  She was also overall Level 3 Welsh Champion, Congratulations Katie!

Well done to Zac 
Lloyd Jones, Year 
10, who in 
completed the Youth 
Ironman Wales, 
based in Tenby. It 
started with a 1.2 
mile swim, 56 mile 
bike ride finishing 
with a 13 mile run! 
What an outstanding 
achievement Zac! 

Congratulations to

Congratulations to the new school record holder, Jenson Burns, Year 10, for completing 25 full arm 
pull ups! Verified by Mr Thomas, (who was the previous record holder!).



P.E. DEPARTMENT

Also an amazing well done to Emily Fry winning Gold and Libby Davidson taking Silver in the U15 
East Wales indoor High Jump championship and also to Cameron Eley, 7HWS who achieved Gold in 
the East Wales U13 boys High Jump at the Welsh Regional Championship!

Well done to Zac King Phillips, 
recently selected to represent U12 
Newport Schools Team. Zac has 
also been invited by the FAW to join 
their Development team for his age, 
well done Zac!!

Also congratulations to Yasmin 
Davies for being the youngest player 
in the Wales National development 
camp last week. It is an under 14s 
age group and Yasmin is only 11, A 
great achievement and a sign of a 
bright future for Yasmin!

Congratulations to Olivia Forey for 
taking part in her first game for the 
U14s SE Wales team against West 
Glamorgan. Her team had a great 
10-0 win, with Liv scoring 2 goals. 
Really proud of her stepping up to 
the mark and all the team on a great 
performance.

And huge congratulations to Rebecca 
Forey, Year 10 for becoming a Youth 
Ambassador in Hockey, currently 
coaching U11’s. Still on the Hockey 
note, she also is part of the Aspire 
group working tirelessly preparing for 
Wales. To add to this Rebecca is fully 
engaged with the U15 cricket team 
participating in a range of Welsh 
Cups.  Keep it going Rebecca.



P.E. DEPARTMENT

At the end of September 42 year 10 pupils travelled to Snowdonia for the 
annual GCSE PE outdoor and adventurous curriculum visit.  After the 5-hour 
journey to Dinorwic, North Wales, with a large bus negotiating some tight 
corners, we arrived.  The group walked up a dark lane, horses silhouetted 
the way, in fact, killer horses!! The screams that echoed around the national 
park were blood curdling as some thought they were under attack!  Day 1 and 
2 of the trip was a mixture of climbing and mountain walking.  The climbing 
involved bouldering, traversing, abseiling and of course climbing a range of 
challenging cliff faces.  The mountain walkers had glorious weather and were 
lucky to undertake scrambling, ridge walking and summited great heights 
in the national park.  Day 3 was a crowd pleaser: coasteering on the North 
Wales coast line in glorious weather.  The sea temperature was perfect and 
the day resembled late summer rather than autumn.  Jumping into the sea 
after traversing along the rock face was incredible.  Many thanks to Mr Doble, 
Mr Lang, Miss Parfitt and Mrs Sage. Here is to next year!



PFA CHRISTMAS FAYRE
In November, the 
Bassaleg Parents’ and 
Friends Association 
organised a spectacular 
Christmas Fayre in Forge 
Hall.  There was 
fantastic support for this 
event from attendees 
to stall holders.  A huge 
thank you to everyone 
who came along, and to 
our brilliant team of 
parents for organising.  
Also thank you to Mr 
Keates and the fabulous 
Wind Band for providing 
the Christmas music - it 
really got us in the 
Christmas spirit!



ENGLISH DEPARTMENT

The English department were inundated with fantastic stories and poems all about the spirit of 
Christmas. Students from years 7, 8 and 9 participated in the competition.  Miss Scott and Ms Takhar 
found it very difficult to decide just two winners, but they would like to congratulate the following six 
students on their achievements: Best Story – Evie Thomas 7HTO, Best Poem – Chloe Fido 7CSI, 
Runner Up Poem – Jed Laughton 7LPA, Highly commended Year 7 – Sophie Spooner 7LKI, Highly 
commended Year 8 – Ella Trew 8KCH, Highly commended Year 9 – Holly Beachus 9FSC.  Evie’s 
story - ‘Not Even a Mouse’, was chosen as it shows how everyone, big or small, can enjoy the simple 
joys of Christmas and Chloe’s poem - ‘Christmas is Here’ was chosen for the lovely rhyming which 
captures the happy, upbeat rhythm of Christmas.  Both girls recieved special prizes as well as the 
opportunity to have their piece read out at the hugely anticipated Bassaleg Christmas concert. 

Congratulations to all the Year 9 pupils who attended the Mental Health Debate held at the All Nations 
Centre in Cardiff and to Cameron Winn and Tomos Morgan for winning the best debating team.



ENGLISH DEPARTMENT

In English lessons this half term, Year 7 pupils have been busy exploring the differences between 
Utopias and Dystopias. Classes have enjoyed examining a range of books such as The Hunger 
Games, The Maze Runner, The Giver and 1984 to discover how what appears to be a Utopian 
society, is actually a hidden Dystopia. Year 7 were given the challenge of creating their own world that 
appeared Utopian, but was actually secretly Dystopian! The English Department have been hugely 
impressed by the presentations Year 7 have given in class; there have also been a fantastic num-
ber of entries into the ‘Design a 3D Model’ competition. 1st place for this competition goes to Louis 
James, Bethan Williams, Olivia Pride and Eloise Gandy from 7LJP. Their incredible model featured a 
mixture of Dystopian and Utopian features; we were especially impressed by the references to 1984, 
with eyes watching you wherever you went! 2nd place is awarded to Kenna Smith, Tanya Akram and 
Tyra Challenger from 7DAG. We loved the attention to detail on this model with some creative use of 
fairy lights. 3rd place goes to Fflur Martin-Davies, Emily Evans, Freya Nighitngale and Mary Sussex 
from 7LKI. This was a very clever design where the Dystopian World was hidden by the pristine layer 
of the Utopia on the top. Our highly commended prizes are awarded to Emily and Eesh from 7LKI for 
independently constructing their own models. All entrants will receive A2s for the amazing effort that 
went into designing and constructing these incredible Dystopian Worlds! Well done Year 7!



HEALTH & HAPPINESS@BASSALEG

Bassaleg students have engaged brilliantly with the Health and Happiness agenda this term, 
specifically in our splash of colour days #HelloYellow to raise funds for Young Minds and the Jacob 
Abraham Foundation, Splash of Pink for World Sepsis Day and of course Children in Need when our 
students and staff dressed up, built a giant Pudsey in coins, rowed/ cycled and ran to Monmouth on 
our machines amongst many other fun activities. Pupils, staff and the entire school community must 
be congratulated on the extraordinary  collective total of £5,086.04, which has been raised for these 
three charities, so very close to all of our hearts. So much to look forward to next term in the form of a 
fitness drive, random act of kindness day and Red Nose day amongst others; each giving pupils more 
opportunities to have some fun whilst doing something together as a school community.
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HEALTH & HAPPINESS@BASSALEG

Well done to our wonderful nominees and award winners from Bassaleg’s “Celebration of Success” - 
Class of 2018 you have made us all very proud! And a huge thankyou once again to our guest speaker 
for the evening, Dr Allison Angell, Pride of Britain Award Winner, whio gave an inspriational address to 
the audience

A special thank you and diolch yn fawr to Year 7 for all of their food bank donations! You will make a 
lot of people happy this Christmas



HEALTH & HAPPINESS@BASSALEG

Miss Lambe enjoyed the most wonderful afternoon having “tea” with students nominated by their tutors 
for outstanding contributions to their first term at Bassaleg; well done all, you’re all such a credit to the 
school!



MUSIC DEPARTMENT

Upcoming Belgium tour - At the end of this academic year, we are delighted to be taking a number 
of pupils who form the school String Orchestra, Big Band and Wind Band to perform a number of 
concerts in Belgium. We have also received news that Wind Band during this tour, will perform at the 
famous Menin Gate ceremony, held every night. This promises to be an exciting trip and we will keep 
you updated with how we are getting on. 

Remembrance Service - The music department were once 
again privileged to take part in the school remembrance 
service. Chamber Choir performed a new arrangement of the 
poem ‘In Flanders Field’ and performed with such 
sensitivity and warmth. There was also 4 trumpet players 
around the school; Eve Tonner, Ewan Bagwell, Sian 
Fernandez and Hannah Gatehouse. These pupils performed 
the Last Post at various points in the school. For the main 
service, Head Student Elliot King performed the Last Post 
and Reveille in his final year and performed it admirably well. 
A massive thank you to all who took part in this.  

On 11 November, we were thrilled that Hannah Gatehouse 
in Year 11 represented the school in a local remembrance 
service performing the Last Post again and received many 
plaudits for her performance. Well done Hannah!

Christmas Concerts - Forge Hall resounded to carols, readings and lots more over the two nights of 
the Christmas concerts. With the hall full on both nights with parents, grandparents, friends and also 
lots of former pupils the Senior, Junior, Chamber Choir, Wind Band, String Orchestra and Big Band 
produced an evening of quality with music from Star Wars, The Greatest Showman and lots more in 
between, special thanks to our friends from Gwent Music who helped direct a number of groups. It 
was also a chance for us to see some selected scenes from ‘A Christmas Carol’ performed with 
incredible skill and passion by the pupils with thanks to Mrs Fisher for directed this performance. 
With the winners of the English poem and story competition taking part it was a reflection of the 
excellent work which is seen throughout the school. The final word must go to the amazing 
performance from the ‘Manic Street Teachers’ who were as always a real highlight of the evening, 
they were once again led by Mrs Davies. Special thanks to all the pupils who took part and created 
such a wonderful Christmas Concert. 



Year 10 prepared and served a three course Christmas 
dinner for 25 guests.  Every inch of the meal was prepared 
from scratch including the chicken stock for the soup, the 
cranberry sauce and arranging bouquet garni’s for 
homemade chicken stock.  The catering students applied for 
jobs within the kitchen brigade, designed the menu, ordered 
the stock and mapped out the kitchen layout by dish 
preparation area. The team worked for four hours solid and 
dished up successfully on time. And on top of all that, it was 
completely delicious. Da iawn! 
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BASSALEG ENTEMOLOGY CLUB

Bassaleg Entomology Club was established in October. Our primary interest is our Lassius niger ant 
colony which consists of a queen, about 20 worked ants and a load of eggs being produced and cared 
for on a daily basis! Our collection has now grown to include snails and our newly created formicarium 
to house all of the organisms in our collection.  Follow us at @BMyrmekes and our website http://bit.
do/Bmyrmekes for our latest activities.  Bassaleg Entomology Club meets in S3 on Tuesday and 
Friday Lunchtime.

GOODBYE AND GOOD LUCK
Bassaleg School says a very fond 
farewell to one of our pastoral support 
officers – Mr Josh Clayton. Mr 
Clayton has been an incredible part of 
our team supporting and promoting
pupils’ wellbeing and has helped a 
significant number of pupils in regard 
to their mental health. Mr Clayton has 
gained promotion to a school in Bristol; 
we wish him every success!



GEOGRAPHY DEPARTMENT

53 Year 11 geographers accompanied by the geography teachers, Miss Lambe and Mrs Sage were 
inspired by a wonderful four days in Iceland this October. We were lucky enough to have dry weather 
so we enjoyed amazing views of the stunning landscape by day and the northern lights at night. 
Bassaleg students were praised for their interest, positivity and politeness by all the Icelandic people 
that we worked with - we were very proud of you and look forward to holding our Iceland evening in 
January to share photos, memories and Mr Aggleton’s Iceland film.  



GEOGRAPHY DEPARTMENT
The Geography Department was delighted to invite Dr Jeremy Parr, Head of Flood Management, 
Natural Resources Wales to run a session for our Year 10 geographers. Dr Parr’s presentation gave a 
unique insight on why areas flood and the range of strategies used to manage flood risk, using 
examples from our local area. This was an opportunity to embed the knowledge and understanding 
covered in the drainage basins topic. Furthermore, students experienced the relevance of geography 
from an expert who has made a career in the subject. 

During this term the year 10 Child 
Development group had the 
opportunity to experience a ‘virtual 
baby’ day. Students were 
encouraged to care for the ‘babies’ 
(feeding, cleaning, changing) during 
this time in preparation for future 
careers in Childcare. The students 
had an eventful day and a positive 
learning experience. - comments 
included ‘it was a shock to see how 
much care a newborn needs’,
 ‘people we met were keen to give 
us advice and tell us about their 
own skills’, ‘I enjoyed the day as 
it helped me realise that I want a 
career working with children.’  

CHILD DEVELOPMENT



EXTRA - CURRICULAR SUCCESS

Congratulations to Elliot Antonelli who was awarded a scholarship for the London Institute of Banking 
& Finance at John Frost School, he is the first Bassaleg pupil to ever get a scholarship. Well done 
Elliot!

Congratulations to Amelia Broughton, Year 8 for raising over £50 for selling her hand made poppies in 
school in aid of the Royal British Legion and a huge congratulations to Kerry Price, Year 9, for 
securing a lead role in a musical set to be performed in the West End! She’ll be staring with David 
Essex, Martine McCutcheon and Tam Ryan in ‘Elf’ this December. Get your autograph books out!  
Well done both!!



 

MATHS DEPARTMENT
Senior Mathematical Challenge 
- The Mathematics Department 
would like to congratulate our A 
level students who participated in 
the Senior Mathematical 
Challenge this year. Nine pupils 
achieved awards! The Best in 
School award goes to Mark 
Sussex Year 13 with a Silver 
award, along with Bronze awards 
going to Tomas Phillips, Ryan 
Morgans, Matthew Coates, Ahmad 
Shehzad and Ethan Guy. Best in 
Year goes to Jon Hendy achieving 
a Bronze award, along with 
Kayleigh Evans, and Gracie 
Holliday. Well done to all pupils 
involved - we are very proud of 
you all!

EXTRA - CURRICULAR SUCCESS

A big well done to Natahsha Jones and Ethan Macey, Year 10 for being selected for the World Scout 
Jamboree, taking place in West Virginia 2019. Natasha, alongside with Tom Burke have also been 
busy representing Gwent music in the Royal Albert Hall.  Also sending out our good luck to Ella 
Thomas who continues to compete at the highest standard in roller skating and dance roller skating. 
She has also recently branched out to coaching and helping develop our future talent in the sport.



WELLBEING AMBASSDORS

 

 

Trained Wellbeing Ambassadors from year 10-13 are available for peer support up in the HWB (in the 
rainbow corridor) at lunchtimes.

Thank you to Admiral’s Newport office who have raised more than £1,000 for our Thrive and Nurture 
Hwb.  The initiative aims to provide pupils and their families with a safe space to talk, think and 
express emotions with a trusted member of the Pastoral Team.

THRIVE & NUTURE HWB



In The Tunnel

HISTORY DEPARTMENT
Congratulations to Lydia 
Muggleton, Evie Thomas and 
Katie Jones from 7HTO for 
winning the World War One 
Memorial Competition, beautiful 
work girls   Also a big well done to 
Sam Richards, Owen Corbett and 
Ben Walden from 7LJP for 
coming second. 

This term students in History Club have been researching their family history and learning about their 
connection to the First World War. They have discovered incredibly poignant information about their 
ancestors which will be used to create a WWI film. After Christmas, film makers ‘Just Druid’ from 
Cardiff will professionally film our stories and it will become part of the People’s Collection Website as 
a lasting digital legacy. Year 7 students participated in the we will remember them competition. 
Students were asked to create a poster to commemorate the centenary of the First World War. 

In early October, history students had the opportunity to 
listen to local hero and Holocaust survivor, Ron Jones 
as part of an ITV series  which will be broadcast in 
March 2019. 



P.E. DEPARTMENT

Huge congratulations to 
Gold medallists Harvey 
Jones and Josh Isaac, 
Year 10.  Both boys 
continue to shine and 
dominate Tae Kwon Do in 
their divisions.  Well done!

Congratulations to Angharad 
Allen on her fantastic gymnastics 
achievements - 2nd in vault, 3rd in 
team and 5th overall. She is now 
going on to represent the South 
East Area. Well done Angharad!!
Congratulations also to Emily 
Jones for becoming the Welsh 
National Swim Champion winning 
Gold in the 50m & 100m 
Breaststroke in the 13yr old age 
category, at the Swim Wales 
National Championships at the 
National Pool in Swansea.  She 
also won the Silver Medal in the  
200m Breaststroke

Leo Stark and Freddie Roach who were part of the Silver medal team at the Welsh Road relay 
champs. Further congratulations to Leo who had the fastest time out of all runners.  Leo also 
completed the double by being Gold medallist at the East Wales Championshipand Welsh schools 
Gold Medalist in Brecon!! Well done to Katie Lewis for achieving 4 Gold medals at the Welsh Level 3 
Championships.  She was also overall Level 3 Welsh Champion, Congratulations Katie!

Well done to Zac 
Lloyd Jones, Year 
10, who in 
completed the Youth 
Ironman Wales, 
based in Tenby. It 
started with a 1.2 
mile swim, 56 mile 
bike ride finishing 
with a 13 mile run! 
What an outstanding 
achievement Zac! 

Congratulations to

Congratulations to the new school record holder, Jenson Burns, Year 10, for completing 25 full arm 
pull ups! Verified by Mr Thomas, (who was the previous record holder!).



P.E. DEPARTMENT

Also an amazing well done to Emily Fry winning Gold and Libby Davidson taking Silver in the U15 
East Wales indoor High Jump championship and also to Cameron Eley, 7HWS who achieved Gold in 
the East Wales U13 boys High Jump at the Welsh Regional Championship!

Well done to Zac King Phillips, 
recently selected to represent U12 
Newport Schools Team. Zac has 
also been invited by the FAW to join 
their Development team for his age, 
well done Zac!!

Also congratulations to Yasmin 
Davies for being the youngest player 
in the Wales National development 
camp last week. It is an under 14s 
age group and Yasmin is only 11, A 
great achievement and a sign of a 
bright future for Yasmin!

Congratulations to Olivia Forey for 
taking part in her first game for the 
U14s SE Wales team against West 
Glamorgan. Her team had a great 
10-0 win, with Liv scoring 2 goals. 
Really proud of her stepping up to 
the mark and all the team on a great 
performance.

And huge congratulations to Rebecca 
Forey, Year 10 for becoming a Youth 
Ambassador in Hockey, currently 
coaching U11’s. Still on the Hockey 
note, she also is part of the Aspire 
group working tirelessly preparing for 
Wales. To add to this Rebecca is fully 
engaged with the U15 cricket team 
participating in a range of Welsh 
Cups.  Keep it going Rebecca.



P.E. DEPARTMENT

At the end of September 42 year 10 pupils travelled to Snowdonia for the 
annual GCSE PE outdoor and adventurous curriculum visit.  After the 5-hour 
journey to Dinorwic, North Wales, with a large bus negotiating some tight 
corners, we arrived.  The group walked up a dark lane, horses silhouetted 
the way, in fact, killer horses!! The screams that echoed around the national 
park were blood curdling as some thought they were under attack!  Day 1 and 
2 of the trip was a mixture of climbing and mountain walking.  The climbing 
involved bouldering, traversing, abseiling and of course climbing a range of 
challenging cliff faces.  The mountain walkers had glorious weather and were 
lucky to undertake scrambling, ridge walking and summited great heights 
in the national park.  Day 3 was a crowd pleaser: coasteering on the North 
Wales coast line in glorious weather.  The sea temperature was perfect and 
the day resembled late summer rather than autumn.  Jumping into the sea 
after traversing along the rock face was incredible.  Many thanks to Mr Doble, 
Mr Lang, Miss Parfitt and Mrs Sage. Here is to next year!



PFA CHRISTMAS FAYRE
In November, the 
Bassaleg Parents’ and 
Friends Association 
organised a spectacular 
Christmas Fayre in Forge 
Hall.  There was 
fantastic support for this 
event from attendees 
to stall holders.  A huge 
thank you to everyone 
who came along, and to 
our brilliant team of 
parents for organising.  
Also thank you to Mr 
Keates and the fabulous 
Wind Band for providing 
the Christmas music - it 
really got us in the 
Christmas spirit!



ENGLISH DEPARTMENT

The English department were inundated with fantastic stories and poems all about the spirit of 
Christmas. Students from years 7, 8 and 9 participated in the competition.  Miss Scott and Ms Takhar 
found it very difficult to decide just two winners, but they would like to congratulate the following six 
students on their achievements: Best Story – Evie Thomas 7HTO, Best Poem – Chloe Fido 7CSI, 
Runner Up Poem – Jed Laughton 7LPA, Highly commended Year 7 – Sophie Spooner 7LKI, Highly 
commended Year 8 – Ella Trew 8KCH, Highly commended Year 9 – Holly Beachus 9FSC.  Evie’s 
story - ‘Not Even a Mouse’, was chosen as it shows how everyone, big or small, can enjoy the simple 
joys of Christmas and Chloe’s poem - ‘Christmas is Here’ was chosen for the lovely rhyming which 
captures the happy, upbeat rhythm of Christmas.  Both girls recieved special prizes as well as the 
opportunity to have their piece read out at the hugely anticipated Bassaleg Christmas concert. 

Congratulations to all the Year 9 pupils who attended the Mental Health Debate held at the All Nations 
Centre in Cardiff and to Cameron Winn and Tomos Morgan for winning the best debating team.



ENGLISH DEPARTMENT

In English lessons this half term, Year 7 pupils have been busy exploring the differences between 
Utopias and Dystopias. Classes have enjoyed examining a range of books such as The Hunger 
Games, The Maze Runner, The Giver and 1984 to discover how what appears to be a Utopian 
society, is actually a hidden Dystopia. Year 7 were given the challenge of creating their own world that 
appeared Utopian, but was actually secretly Dystopian! The English Department have been hugely 
impressed by the presentations Year 7 have given in class; there have also been a fantastic num-
ber of entries into the ‘Design a 3D Model’ competition. 1st place for this competition goes to Louis 
James, Bethan Williams, Olivia Pride and Eloise Gandy from 7LJP. Their incredible model featured a 
mixture of Dystopian and Utopian features; we were especially impressed by the references to 1984, 
with eyes watching you wherever you went! 2nd place is awarded to Kenna Smith, Tanya Akram and 
Tyra Challenger from 7DAG. We loved the attention to detail on this model with some creative use of 
fairy lights. 3rd place goes to Fflur Martin-Davies, Emily Evans, Freya Nighitngale and Mary Sussex 
from 7LKI. This was a very clever design where the Dystopian World was hidden by the pristine layer 
of the Utopia on the top. Our highly commended prizes are awarded to Emily and Eesh from 7LKI for 
independently constructing their own models. All entrants will receive A2s for the amazing effort that 
went into designing and constructing these incredible Dystopian Worlds! Well done Year 7!



HEALTH & HAPPINESS@BASSALEG

Bassaleg students have engaged brilliantly with the Health and Happiness agenda this term, 
specifically in our splash of colour days #HelloYellow to raise funds for Young Minds and the Jacob 
Abraham Foundation, Splash of Pink for World Sepsis Day and of course Children in Need when our 
students and staff dressed up, built a giant Pudsey in coins, rowed/ cycled and ran to Monmouth on 
our machines amongst many other fun activities. Pupils, staff and the entire school community must 
be congratulated on the extraordinary  collective total of £5,086.04, which has been raised for these 
three charities, so very close to all of our hearts. So much to look forward to next term in the form of a 
fitness drive, random act of kindness day and Red Nose day amongst others; each giving pupils more 
opportunities to have some fun whilst doing something together as a school community.



HEALTH & HAPPINESS@BASSALEG



HEALTH & HAPPINESS@BASSALEG

Well done to our wonderful nominees and award winners from Bassaleg’s “Celebration of Success” - 
Class of 2018 you have made us all very proud! And a huge thankyou once again to our guest speaker 
for the evening, Dr Allison Angell, Pride of Britain Award Winner, whio gave an inspriational address to 
the audience

A special thank you and diolch yn fawr to Year 7 for all of their food bank donations! You will make a 
lot of people happy this Christmas



HEALTH & HAPPINESS@BASSALEG

Miss Lambe enjoyed the most wonderful afternoon having “tea” with students nominated by their tutors 
for outstanding contributions to their first term at Bassaleg; well done all, you’re all such a credit to the 
school!



MUSIC DEPARTMENT

Upcoming Belgium tour - At the end of this academic year, we are delighted to be taking a number 
of pupils who form the school String Orchestra, Big Band and Wind Band to perform a number of 
concerts in Belgium. We have also received news that Wind Band during this tour, will perform at the 
famous Menin Gate ceremony, held every night. This promises to be an exciting trip and we will keep 
you updated with how we are getting on. 

Remembrance Service - The music department were once 
again privileged to take part in the school remembrance 
service. Chamber Choir performed a new arrangement of the 
poem ‘In Flanders Field’ and performed with such 
sensitivity and warmth. There was also 4 trumpet players 
around the school; Eve Tonner, Ewan Bagwell, Sian 
Fernandez and Hannah Gatehouse. These pupils performed 
the Last Post at various points in the school. For the main 
service, Head Student Elliot King performed the Last Post 
and Reveille in his final year and performed it admirably well. 
A massive thank you to all who took part in this.  

On 11 November, we were thrilled that Hannah Gatehouse 
in Year 11 represented the school in a local remembrance 
service performing the Last Post again and received many 
plaudits for her performance. Well done Hannah!

Christmas Concerts - Forge Hall resounded to carols, readings and lots more over the two nights of 
the Christmas concerts. With the hall full on both nights with parents, grandparents, friends and also 
lots of former pupils the Senior, Junior, Chamber Choir, Wind Band, String Orchestra and Big Band 
produced an evening of quality with music from Star Wars, The Greatest Showman and lots more in 
between, special thanks to our friends from Gwent Music who helped direct a number of groups. It 
was also a chance for us to see some selected scenes from ‘A Christmas Carol’ performed with 
incredible skill and passion by the pupils with thanks to Mrs Fisher for directed this performance. 
With the winners of the English poem and story competition taking part it was a reflection of the 
excellent work which is seen throughout the school. The final word must go to the amazing 
performance from the ‘Manic Street Teachers’ who were as always a real highlight of the evening, 
they were once again led by Mrs Davies. Special thanks to all the pupils who took part and created 
such a wonderful Christmas Concert. 


